Dodleston & District Parish Council

Minutes of Annual General Meeting & Ordinary Meeting 

Monday 12th May 2008

7.00pm Dodleston Village Hall

Those Present

Chairman

Mike Maughan    
Vice Chairman
Julie Vine
Councillors
John Blythin, Arthur Hughes, Peter Hulmston, James Clarke, Sarah Parker, Karen Tilston      

Clerk
Sarah Hassall
1.
Apologies


Mike Dix, Paul Buchanan

2.
Election of Chairman


All members present elected Mike Maughan as Chair of the Parish Council.

3.
Procedural matters

i) Declaration of interest

None declared

ii)
RESOLVED
- Mia Jones requested an amendment be made to item 4. Public Speaking ‘Mia met with the planners and NWDA not Meadow Foods’.

The Chairman signed, as a correct record, the minutes of the ordinary meeting of the council held on the 21st April 2008.

4.
Parish Council Elections 

Six elected members uncontested.  Four vacancies were advertised around the Parish. The following were co-opted by a vote of hands – John Blythin, Julie Vine, Arthur Hughes and Paul Buchanan.  No objections were made all present were in agreement.

Julie Vine elected as Vice Chair – P Hulmston 1st, Karen Tilston 2nd.  No objections, all present in agreement.

5.
2007-2008 Chairman’s Report 


Mike Maughan read through the Chairman’s report for 2007/2008.

6.
Matters arising not mentioned in the previous minutes


None

7.
Public Speaking Time

Mia Jones thanked the Parish Council for their support over the years; Mia remains a councillor for twelve months and will carry on supporting the Parish Council.  Mia continues to work on the ‘20 is Plenty’ campaign and has written to Dodleston Primary for their support.  Mia encouraged the Parish Council to apply for Quality Status.

Mike Maughan on behalf of the Parish Council thanked Mia for her proactive and helpful support over the years.  

Julie Vine mentioned an overgrown hedge in Lower Kinnerton, which has been brought to her attention by local residents.  S Hassall to contact highways.

Residents on Lesters Lane have raised concerns regarding the signage of the Lane being incorrect.  Parish Council to investigate further.

Dr Nuttall stated that the agenda was incorrect for an annual meeting.  Sarah Hassall to take advice for the next annual meeting.

8.
Planning Applications

Mike Maughan read to the meeting his correspondence to Meadow Foods dated 14th April 2008.  Two weeks after this letter he received a call to meet with them. Four members of the Parish Council met with Meadow Foods and the Planning Department.   Meadow Foods are considering withdrawing their current application and wish work with the Parish Council in an agreed way, on a consultation basis.  Dates to be offered to Meadow Foods to meet with members of the Parish Council.

Ruddy Pond appeal for caravan to be placed on site.  Original application was rejected.

RESOLVED – The Parish Council support the application and have no objection to the caravan being placed on the Ruddy Pond site, on the condition that it will be a temporary structure for fishery use and not a dwelling.  Mike Maughan to write to the planning department with these comments.

9.
Finance

The current financial position was discussed and all Councillors were in agreement with current figures.

John Blythin to contact Lamberts wood yard for a quotation to repair the bus shelter roof in Lower Kinnerton.  John to contact Sarah Hassall once quotation received.

10.
Correspondence

Thank you letters received from Pam Eaves and Helen Evans for the flowers received from the Parish Council.

11.
Date of next meeting   


Monday 7th July 2008, 7.30pm Dodleston Village Hall       







